
Our Ref: 8338 

Ms Lisa Clack 
Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Merredin 
Corner of King & Barrack Streets 
MERREDIN WA 6415 

Email: ceo@merredin.wa.gov.au 

Dear Ms Clack 

ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT 

OAG 
Office of the Auditor General 

Serving the Public Interest 

7th Floor, Albert Facey House 
469 Wellington Street, Perth 

Mail to: Perth BC 
PO Box 8489 

PERTH WA 6849 

Tel: 08 6557 7500 
Email: info@audit.wa.gov.au 

INTERIM AUDIT RESULTS FOR THE YEAR ENDING 30 JUNE 2023 

We have completed the interim audit for the year ending 30 June 2023. We performed this 
phase of the audit in accordance with our audit plan. The focus of our interim audit was to 
evaluate your overall control environment, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on 
the effectiveness of internal control, and to obtain an understanding of the key business 
processes, risks and internal controls relevant to our audit of the annual financial report. 

Management Control Issues 
I would like to draw your attention to the attached deficiency in internal control that was 
identified during the course of the interim audit. This matter has been discussed with 
management and their comments have been included on the attachment. The matters reported 
are limited to those deficiencies that were identified during the interim audit that we have 
concluded are of sufficient importance to merit being reported to management. Some of the 
matters may be included in our auditor's report in accordance with section 7.9(2) of the Local

Government Act 1995 or regulation 10(3)(a) and (b) of the Local Government (Audit) 
Regulations 1996. If so, we will inform you before we finalise the report. 

This letter has been provided for the purposes of your local government and may not be 
suitable for other purposes. 

We have forwarded a copy of this letter to the President. A copy will also be forwarded to the 
Minister for Local Government when we forward our auditor's report on the annual financial 
report to the Minister on completion of the audit. 

Feel free to contact me on 6557 7509 if you would like to discuss these matters further. 

Ann Ang 
Director 
Financial Audit 
29 June 2023 

Attach 

Attachment 6.2A




